
The Academic Senate       Santa Rosa Junior College 

President’s Report        May 6, 2020 
 

 

 Final Senate Meeting of 19-20 

 It is clear that we need to have this meeting and so we will. It will be at the 

 regular Academic Senate meeting time, Wednesday, May 20, 3:15-5:00 

 

 Emergency DE Addendum 

   

 Rumors: Faculty need to be approved for online delivery before teaching online in 

 the fall or spring. False.  

 We have blanket emergency online approval from the Chancellor’s office; that 

 means that one doesn’t not have to be approved because it is precisely approval 

 that is being waived for this emergency. 

 

 This emergency provision doesn’t change accessibility regulations. We are still 

 responsible to those.  

 

 This blanket approval is contingent on us having a plan for emergencies for the 

 future. The Emergency DE Addendum essentially contains our plan in draft form. 

 

 Dual Grade Reporting 

 Per the Senate’s recommendation, IT has made it so that a student’s earned letter 

 grade will be preserved in the grade reporting process even if the student has 

 opted for P/NP so that they can change later if they decide it would be 

 advantageous. In general, all branches of the institution have been responsive to 

 Senate recommendations. 

 

 Virtual Commencement  

 We will be filming commencement speeches tomorrow morning for a virtual 

 commencement ceremony. In addition, all graduates will have the options of 

 “walking” in next year’s ceremony.  

 

 

Eric Thompson 


